Hello Kahler Glen neighbors,
Following is an update on what’s happening at Kahler Glen.

Requested: Annual meeting response
· If you did not receive the annual meeting communication that went out last week, including the budget, roster and proxy form, please reply and let us know. You can also check your spam folder since the email gets sent out in batches.
· If you did receive it, and haven’t responded, please click reply, complete all three forms by marking the appropriate line item, and send. Thanks to those who have already responded!
Firewise update
· The professional tree cutters are scheduled to begin work the week of June 5th. If you have dead or stressed trees that need to be removed on your property, now would be a good time to call Kyle Taylor at (425) 263-7668. Kyle is continuing the business started by his grandfather, Bob Taylor, who, sadly, died last week while working on a firewise project near Plain. 
· Attached is a flyer with information about our firewise grant proposal.
· Many thanks to community members John Christianson, Kathryn DeMeritt, Mark DeMeritt, Jeff Dunbar, Dan Forbes, Judy Leslie, Ralph Leslie, Mary Long, Nancy Miller, Bill Miller, Ann Reynolds, Dave Reynolds, Neil Taylor and Merrill Tucker who cleared brush and trees and helped make our community safer on May 6 & 20. 
Water system update
· Our seven revised Dept. of Ecology (DoE) permits/certificates allowing Kahler Glen to take and beneficially use both ground and surface waters are in the final stages of being formally “conformed” to Municipal Water Supply purposes.
· We have completed reviewing the draft documents and Aspect Engineering is in the process of negotiating our requested modifications with the DoE.
· Torrence Engineering is starting the design effort as well as the necessary Dept. of Health “source well approval” process in order to connect Well #5 to our domestic water supply.
Other updates
· Dandelions are out in force! Please control them and keep your property free of noxious weeds, such as thistle and knapweed.
Welcome to our new neighbors
· Error from last month’s email - D4 still belongs to the Edwards
Board meeting minutes and next meeting
· The minutes from the May Board meeting will be posted on the KGCA website as soon as website access issues are resolved. The next Board meeting is directly after the annual community meeting on June 10.
Got an announcement you would like to share with the community?
· If you would like to share something of community interest in the KGCA newsletter, please email your text to board@kahlerglencommunity.org. The newsletter is typically sent out during the middle of each month.

~Kathryn and the KGCA Board
P.S. Got a new neighbor? Sell your property? Change your address or phone? Please help keep the Kahler Glen Community Association roster up to date. Email changes or corrections to board@kahlerglencommunity.org. 
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